

Office of Head of Estates Sir Patrick Duns, Lower Grand Canal St., Dublin 2

Tel: 057-9359964

Ms. Fiona O'Loughlin, TD. Dail Eireann. Leinster House, Kildare Street Dublin 2

10th December 2019

Feidhmeannacht na Seirbhíse Sláinte

Health Service Executive

PQ 48735/19 \* To ask the Minister for Health the timeline for the new extension for Naas Hospital; and if he will make a statement on the matter. - Fiona O'Loughlin

Dear Deputy O' Loughlin,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question's which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

HSE Estates are currently engaging with the design team in the preparation of tender documents for the new endoscopy unit, physical medicine unit, physical therapy unit, oncology unit and day procedure department at Naas General Hospital. Funding has been provided in the draft Capital Plan for 2020 to go to tender with this project in 2020. The Capital Plan for 2020 is currently being finalised and will be submitted to the Minister for Health for consideration and approval.

Yours sincerely,

Jim Curran **Head of Estates** 

